
TRANSPORTATION UPDATE
OCTOBER 11, 2021



PCHS’ transportation vendor has sent a 
“Notice of Rate Increase”

American Transportation (ATS) is requesting a rate increase of 9% on ALL rates. 

Results in a $58,500 impact to our 2021-22 budget, yet could be more
◦ Rate increase is effective 10/15

◦ Vendor is citing increasing “industry costs,” CPI increase of 17%, labor shortage and vaccine 
mandate as reasons



Transportation CPI
The chart below tracks the transportation CPI across the US (not specific to LA area).

Since the contract effective date (July 1, 2021), there has been a decrease in CPI. However, the 
vendor is saying they “quoted” the contract in December.
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